MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE NORTH BABYLON PUBLIC LIBRARY HELD ON TUESDAY, OCTOBER 18, 2016
The meeting was called to order in the Library by the President, Mrs. Fogel, at 6:10 p.m.  Dr. Wroblewski, Mrs. Schechtel, Ms. Hare, Mrs. Leibowitz, Mr. Horowitz, Library Director, Mrs. Nicolazzi, Librarian III, and Mrs. Ledesma, Secretary were present.   
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the September 20, 2016 meeting.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Cultural Programming Fund Treasurer’s Report for September.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Library Fund Treasurer’s Report for September.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs.Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Financial Report for September.

The Director’s Statistical Report for September was accepted. 

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to pay the bills on General Ledger Trial Balance Nos. 802 and 803.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed authorize the payments for the Cultural Programming Fund for October.

Mr. Horowitz reported that on October 13th the carbon monoxide alarm was triggered while plumbers were working on piping in the boiler room.  Mr. Horowitz decided to evacuate the building until the fire department evaluated the carbon monoxide levels and declared the building safe.   Mr. Horowitz and Mr. Rivera are working on clearing out debris from the grounds of the property next door.   Many bags of debris have been removed and they will continue the project until the property is clear.  The original stockade fence was removed to increase visibility and the installation of a chain link fence between the library parking lot and the backyard is scheduled for Thursday, October 20th.    Photos of the trees on the property were sent to Marder’s Nursery in Bridgehampton to see if they would be interested in any of the large trees from the property.  Habitat for Humanity is interested in taking some of the appliances from the house.  Mr. Horowitz is still seeking someone to take the house.  To date, there has been little interest due to the size of the house, the poor condition, and the lack of a suitably sized property nearby.
On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the proposal for sidewalk repair and replacement submitted by Sager Construction at a cost not to exceed $2,500 as presented in Exhibit A.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to authorize Leave Without Pay for Katarzyna Szimidt, P.T. Library Clerk.

The Director’s Report was noted.

The Department Head’s Report was noted. 

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to approve the Personnel Report as presented.
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn to executive session to discuss matters relating to personnel issues at 6:26 p.m.

On a motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn from executive session at 7:12 p.m. and resume the regular business of the meeting.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to authorize Mr. Horowitz to proceed with plans for the house located at 210 Cooper Road.  This includes approval to contract to move or remove the structure, sell or remove trees, dispose or donate appliances, remove oil from furnace, consult with architect for parking lot design, apply for NYSED approval, prepare grant application for additional funding, if available and other actions necessary on an as needed basis.
The next meeting of the Board will be held on November 15, 2016 at 6:00 p.m.

On a motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Dr. Wroblewski, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 7:13 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,








Tory T. Hare






             
Secretary

